Financial Institution for Development “'
i

Bogota, June 08, 2017. About the news reported by a national news-media, regarding
an alleged investigation to the President of Findeter, Luis Fernando Arboleda, by the
Public Defender's Office (Procuraduria General de la Nacidn), our President states:

1) To date he has not been notified of any investigation by the Public Defender's Office
or any control entity.

2) With respect to the Odebrecht case, he would like to clarify that during his
administration in the entity, no loan has been granted to the aforementioned firm.

3) His management in the Aqueduct Company Triple A of Barranquilla, was made during
the period 2002 to 2004, two years before the change of ownership of the company.
Work Certification attached. (In Spanish Language)

4) Regarding the service agreement signed with MarketMedios as the logistic operator
of FINDETER, he reiterates that the contractual processes in Findeter are public,
participatory and in accordance with the internal procurement procedure manual.

5) The President of Findeter is ready to respond to any request made by the control
entities to clarify the mentioned facts and any other.

(End)



